










 

 

November 27, 2019 
 
Mr. Jeff Glass, Director of Public Works 
56 West Main Street 
Westminster, MD 21157 
 
RE: Westminster Advanced Water Resource Recovery Facility – Pilot Project 
 Funding Opportunity No. BOR-DO-20-F004 
 
Dear Mr. Glass: 
 
The Chesapeake Bay Foundation is pleased to support the City’s application for the 
above-referenced pilot project. If funded, this project would yield valuable data 
and methods for advancing water re-use and water quality goals. 
 
Located in the heart of the Chesapeake Bay watershed, the City has been an active 
member in the joint local, state and federal effort to reduce pollution and clean up 
our shared national treasure. Water re-use has the potential to significantly reduce 
nutrient discharges from the City’s wastewater plant to this sensitive system while 
also helping the City meet demand for water supply. It may also limit or delay the 
need to further tax surface or groundwater supplies in the region. 
 
CBF has pioneered water conservation efforts at the site scale through rainwater 
capture and treatment for human consumption and graywater reuse. We are 
excited to see the results of the City’s project, as it will help evaluate and inform 
the potential to expand reclamation opportunities from a single site to a municipal 
system. 
 
We hope the committee will look favorably on the City’s application. Please feel 
free to contact me at 443-482-2096 if you have any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 

Erik Fisher, AICP 
Maryland Assistant Director 
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November 25, 2019 

 

 

Jeff Glass, Public Works Director 

John Dick, Public Works Deputy Director 

56 West Main Street 

Westminster, Maryland 21157 

 

Re: Westminster Advanced Water Resource Recovery Facility: Pilot Project Grant Application 

 

Dear Mr. Glass: 

 

I am writing to enthusiastically support the City of Westminster’s application to the U.S. Bureau 

of Reclamation for Desalination and Water Purification Research funding. Westminster is taking 

a unique and forward-looking long-term view of water supply. I am committed to collaborating 

with this project, should it be funded.    

 

My expertise is in water quality and treatment, specifically with inorganic pollutants. In this 

capacity, we will work with the City and other collaborators in analysis of heavy metals and 

metalloids that may be of specific concern in this water reuse pilot project. We have the ability to 

measure parameters of interest to include chromium (including hexavalent Cr), arsenic (As(II) 

and As(V)), nickel, and others. We also have the ability to analyze various inorganic species of 

phosphorus and nitrogen. Concentrations can be determined at various points in the treatment 

train to define efficacy of each unit process. Our most recent work has focused on determining 

trace levels of these pollutants in urban stormwater, and treatment processes for their removal. 

 

This proposal has my full support. I anticipate that the results will of interest to many other water 

suppliers along the east coast as each struggles with challenges of growth and limited natural 

resources.  

 

Best Regards, 

 

Allen P. Davis, PhD, PE 

Professor and Charles A. Irish Sr. Chair in Civil Engineering 
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November 25, 2019 
 
 
Jeff Glass, Public Works Director 
John Dick, Public Works Deputy Director 
56 West Main Street 
Westminster, Maryland 21157 
 
Re: Westminster Advanced Water Resource Recovery Facility: Pilot Project Grant Application 
 
Dear Mr. Glass and Mr. Dick: 
 
I am writing to express my enthusiastic support for the City of Westminster’s application for funding to 
support this innovative pilot project. The City of Westminster is a proven leader in finding and 
implementing novel solutions to water resource challenges, and my team is delighted to collaborate 
with the City on what will be the first potable water reuse project in the State of Maryland. 
 
Specifically, my group within the CONSERVE Center of Excellence here at the University of Maryland is 
happy to engage in the research aspects of the project. In particular, my group, along with the labs of Dr. 
Allen Davis and Dr. Amir Sapkota, will perform biweekly water sampling over a period of 9 months at 5 
sampling points throughout the pilot water treatment process. In my lab, samples will be analyzed for E. 
coli, enterococci, antibiotic resistance and total bacterial taxonomy and function. In addition, we will 
perform high-volume water sampling that will enable us to test for enteric viruses and protozoa and 
compare results to existing log reduction values (LRVs) established by other states under the regulatory 
framework of the Safe Drinking Water Act “maximum contaminant levels” (MCLs) and LRVs. 
 
I strongly support the City’s application and look forward to this important collaboration that will 
ultimately enable the continued delivery of safe drinking water to the people of Westminster, Maryland.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Amy R. Sapkota, Ph.D., M.P.H. 
Professor 
Director, CONSERVE 
Director, UMD Global STEWARDS 

 



 1 

College Park, Maryland   20742-2611 

           301.405.8716 TEL 301.405.8397 FAX 
           SCHOOL OF PUBLIC HEALTH 
            Maryland Institute for Applied Environmental Health 

 

 
November 25, 2019 
 
 
Jeff Glass, Public Works Director 
John Dick, Public Works Deputy Director 
56 West Main Street 
Westminster, Maryland 21157 
 
Re: Westminster Advanced Water Resource Recovery Facility: Pilot Project Grant Application 
 
Dear Mr. Glass: 
 
I am pleased to provide my enthusiastic support for the City of Westminster’s application for funding to 
support this innovative pilot project. The City of Westminster is a proven leader in finding and 
implementing novel solutions to water resource challenges, and my team is delighted to collaborate 
with the City on what will be the first potable water reuse project in the State of Maryland. 
 
Specifically, my group will analyze water samples for emerging contaminants including pharmaceuticals 
and personal care products using state of the art liquid chromatography isotope dilution tandem mass 
spectrometry (LC-ID-MS/MS) based methods. My group has extensive track record of publication for the 
analysis of such contaminants in water samples, and I am very happy to support your work from this 
perspective.  
 
I strongly support the City’s application and look forward to this important collaboration that will 
ultimately enable the continued delivery of safe drinking water to the people of Westminster, Maryland.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Amir Sapkota, Ph.D. 
Professor 
Director, EXPOSOME Small Molecule Core Facility 

 







 

 

 

  

November 26, 2019 

Attn: Ms. Yuliana Porras-Mendoza  
Program Administrator 
Bureau of Reclamation  
Research and Development Office  
P.O. Box 25007, MS 08-10000  
Denver, CO 80225 

 
Re: Westminster Advanced Water Resource Recovery Facility Pilot Project 

Grant Application   

Dear Ms. Porras-Mendoza:  

The purpose of this letter is to communicate the WateReuse Association’s (WRA) full 

support of the City of Westminster’s Grant Application submitted for the U.S. Department 

of the Interior Bureau of Reclamation Research Development Group II grant (FOA No. 

BOR-DO-20-F004).   

As the nation’s leader and the only trade association that focuses solely on advancing laws, 

policy and funding to increase water reuse, WRA is proud to support the City of 

Westminster, which is a member of our organization, in their proactive initiative to be the 

first municipality to pilot test potable reuse in the State of Maryland.  

The WateReuse Association is a not-for-profit trade association for water utilities, 

business, industrial and commercial enterprises, non-profit organizations, and research 

entities that engage in facilitating the adoption of water recycling practices. WateReuse 

and its state and regional sections represent more than 250 water utilities serving over 60 

million customers, and over 250 businesses, research institutions, and organizations across 

the county.  

We are aware that City of Westminster’s project is critically needed because while most of 

the jurisdictions in the East Coast face minimal to no immediate water shortage 

challenges, at the local level, even after implementing conservation measures and tapping 

into available ground and surface water sources, the City is still facing source water 

challenges. This project enables the City to explore feasibility of including potable reuse as 

a part of its source water portfolio, while protection of public health remains its highest 

priority.   

We are impressed by the leadership exhibited by the City of Westminster, leveraging their 

unique position as an authority that controls their entire water and wastewater systems, 

and assembling a strong support team of local and national consultants as well as 

university researchers to move this important project forward. 

President 
Paul Jones, II 
Eastern Municipal Water 
District, CA 
 
Vice President 
Gilbert Trejo 
El Paso Water Utilities, TX 
 
Treasurer 
Diane Taniguchi-Dennis 
Clean Water Services, OR 
 
Secretary 
Craig Lichty 
Black & Veatch, CA 
 
Past President 
Guy Carpenter 
Stanley Consultants, AZ 



 

 

 

We look forward to working with the City of Westminster and providing support for the project team. 

Sincerely,  

 

Patricia Sinicropi 

Executive Director 




